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Good afternoon. It’s 5 pm. This is Radio Miraya news with Chaplain Nemaya.
The Headlines
· Army accuses opposition forces of violating the ceasefire agreements
· Symposium to initiate inclusive phase of IGAD-led Peace Talks for South Sudan to convene in Addis Ababa

· Police partners with MTN to provide emergency hotlines

The army says anti-government forces have continued to violate the cessation of hostilities agreement signed last month between President Salva Kiir and opposition leader Dr. RieK Machar.

SPLA spokesperson, Col. Philip Aguer, says this matter has been brought to the attention of the monitoring and verification teams. The teams were expected in Nassir today.

Col. Philip Aguer however says the SPLA will not hesitate to retaliate if the opposition forces continue to attack them.

Col. Philip Aguer: “If we want to attack, we will inform the world that we are retaliating. So far, since this violating started, SPLA has been 100 per cent committing itself to the ceasefire but if they continue attacking, definitely SPLA will have to do its mission because our mission is to protect and provide security for development activities to continue in South Sudan.”
A multi-stakeholder symposium opens in Addis Ababa this Thursday as part of the ongoing IGAD-led Mediation Process for South Sudan.

A statement released by the African Union, says the symposium is expected to bring together up to 150 representatives of South Sudanese society, including delegates from the government, opposition, political parties, faith based groups, civil society and traditional leaders.

The symposium will initiate the inclusive phase of the mediation process based on a consensual, round table, multi-party dialogue.

The symposium follows the signing of Agreement on Resolving the Crisis by President  Salva Kiir Mayardit, and Dr. Riek Machar, leader of SPLM/A – In Opposition, on 9 May in Addis Ababa. 

In a related development, the government delegation leaves for Addis tomorrow, for the second phase of the negotiation with the Opposition.

Government spokesperson Michael Makuei, says the delegates are ready to find a peaceful settlement to the ongoing conflict. 

Michael Makuei: “Of course the government delegation will be going to Addis for talks unless we receive information from IGAD saying otherwise. Well the delegation is supposed to leave with effect from tomorrow.” 

Meanwhile, Support for the Demobilization, Disarmament and Re-integration programmes remain a priority for South Sudan, William Deng Deng, Chairperson of the National DDR Commission has said.

Addressing a news conference in Juba, Deng Deng urged the UN Mission in South Sudan to support the peace negotiating teams in Addis Ababa to consider including the DDR programs into the security sector reform programs. 

Deng Deng: “We still urge the UNMISS to continue with the same support it has been giving to DDR in South Sudan and also give support to the negotiating team in Addis Ababa to include DDR programme because it is also part of the security sector reform so you can’t separate it. You cannot say you will only do the protection of civilians in the country when in actual fact you are going to do the military activities in which we have to bring peace and security in South Sudan.”

The Ministry of Interior has signed a Memorandum of Understanding with MTN to implement an emergency call center for the national police. 

Police spokesperson Col. James Monday Enoka says the emergency hotline will be operational by 9 July, when South Sudan celebrates its 3rd independence anniversary.

Monday Enoka: “This project is meant to create emergency hotline for the public to access the police as soon as possible when there is an emergency. By 9 July this will be ready. It will start in Juba and then expand to the ten states. Anybody in the 10 states can still access the center.” 

Implementation of the emergency hotline is being supported by the UN Development Programme (UNDP). 

In a separate development, the police spokesperson has dismissed as untrue reports indicating that about 20 limbless bodies were allegedly dumped at Juba teaching hospital. 
Col. Monday Enoka has described these reports as baseless and unfounded.

Monday Enoka: “Juba Teaching Hospital has denied this. They say they have not received any corpse of that kind. In my security report there is nothing like that. Even when I was there, I read the security report of that day and there was nothing like that so I said that strong rumors come up like that; that’s why our president was warning against rumors.”

Close to 300,000 women and three million newborn babies died from complications and illnesses that could have been prevented by a midwife, says a new report launched by the UN Population Fund (UNFPA).
The report says with more investment, maternal and newborn deaths could be significantly cut.

UNFPA Executive Director, Babatunde Osotimehin, told UN Radio in New York that saving lives is not just about providing enough funding. 

Babatunde Osotimehin: “It's down to several things - political will, resources... We also must have appropriate legislation; infrastructure to be able to look after the training. Then we need to ensure that we have quality of care."

Traders in Warrap state are being urged not to sell away the health of the citizens in the state.

The call came as the authorities in Warrap state launched a massive awareness campaign against cholera.

Warrap Minister of Information Paul Dhel Gum says the health ministry is working with the chamber of commerce to ask traders to keep their working space clean.

Paul Dhel Gum: “We should not be subjecting the lives of our citizens to danger simply because somebody is selling goods and is not keeping the area clean.  We are only waiting for staff from the Ministry of Health to take over. For sure by tomorrow, the health programme should be in place in the evening and in the morning to educate the awareness.”

Construction of a seven kilometer dyke in Twic East county of Jonglei State has been completed.

The Acting Governor for Jonglei state Baba Midan inspected the dyke on Monday and said the people are happy that the Dyke will help avert floods.

Baba Midan: “We almost finished the dyke. People are happy because for the first time even they were not put in the program because the seed government in the crisis was not able to do it but with the little resources we have we managed to finish the dyke.”

Twic East County, has for long suffered massive flooding triggered by the rainy season between July and November.
You’re listening to Radio Miraya News
In Foreign News
A latest report of the UN Food and Agriculture Organization (FAO) says the food situation in Somalia is becoming "tough” due to weather conditions and conflict.
FAO's Global Information and Early Warning System report has warned that as food stocks from the last poor harvest become depleted, prices continue to rise sharply in Somalia.

Mario Zappacost, an economist with FAO, says erratic weather conditions have made it impossible for farmers to plant anything.
Mario Zappacost: "The current food situation in Somalia is definitely tough. It's very difficult. In particular, we have to remember the conflict. The conflict restarted in March, especially in central and southern part of the country, leading to a large displacement of people including farmers that were not able to plant on time at the end of March for the current season. So we are expecting a reduction in planted area." 

FAO says it's working with its partners to address the humanitarian situation in Somalia it urgently needs $18 million to scale up rapid interventions.

In Sports

Western Equatoria State Minister of Youth and Sports Gibson Bullen Wande has refuted reports accusing the State Ministry of Youth and Sports of interfering in the affairs of the Local Football Associations.

The explanation by the Minister comes after Yambio Football Association was dissolved following complaints from club members.  

Speaking to Radio Miraya, Gibson Bullen Wande said the state ministry intervened to address the friction in the association.


Gibson Bullen Wande: “For us as a government we need to prevent. To prevent any conflict from happening, you have to go to the root causes of the conflict so you stop it there. That’s why government came in immediately and said no, let us suspend anything that may be planned.”
To end the news here are the main stories once again.

· Army accuses opposition forces of violating the ceasefire agreements

· Symposium to initiate inclusive phase of IGAD-led Peace Talks for South Sudan to convene in Addis Ababa

· Police partners with MTN to provide emergency hotlines

You have been listening to Radio Miraya news, with me Chaplain Nemaya. To let us know about the latest news where you live, contact us at; mirayafm@un.org [image: image1.png]
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